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Claire Holmes  Pray for Claire in her ministry in Concepcion.  Pray for the young people 
that she meets with in the different areas of Concepcion and pray that they will grow in 
their faith.  Give thanks for the ‘Simply the Story’ training that Claire and a team of 6 
people from Concepcion were able to share in Asuncion recently.  Pray for Claire as she 
travels home at the end of the month and spends some time with family and friends and 
shares with her link churches.   

Chris and Alison Hawksbee  Pray for Chris as he meets with village leaders in presenting 
their project requests to the Government agencies.  Pray for Alison in her teaching role at 
St Andrews.  Pray that both Chris and Alison will have a safe journey home for Christmas 
and that their time at home will be a real blessing to them and those that they meet and 
share with.   

Gwen Carlisle & Mags Southern  Pray for Gwen and Mags as they near the end of the 
school year.  Pray for the students who are taking exams and pray that they will have a 
well rested break over Christmas.  Give thanks that Gwen and Mags will be home in the UK 
over the holidays and pray that it will be a real time of rest and relaxation for them.   

Donald Brooks  Pray for Donald as he has started dialysis three times a week for renal  
insufficiency.  Pray for Donald, his wife Caroline and their 3 children.  Pray that Donald 
will get the treatment that he needs in Asuncion.   

Esperanza Foster Home  Pray for the staff and children in Esperanza Foster Home in 
Paraguay.  Give thanks for the new ‘Aunties’ Karina and Vicky who have joined the mid 
week team and pray that they will settle in well.  Pray for good health for the children 
and that they will have a good attitude to their school work.  Give thanks for the children 
and pray that they will know God’s love.   

Cecilia Valdiviezo  Pray for Cecilia and the areas of ministry that she is involved in.  Pray 
for her Dad who has had some health issues recently and is now recovering from surgery.  
Pray that Cecilia and her family will know God’s help and strength at this time.   

PERU  Give thanks for Paul and Sarah Tester in Lima and pray for their ministry with young 
people.  Give thanks for the safe arrival of baby Annabelle Rosie Tester who was born on 
20th October.  Pray for Sarah and the family as they bring Annabelle home.   

SAMS Staff  Pray for Bishop Ken Clarke and Rev Mark Lennox who are currently in South 
America.  Pray for productive fruitful conversations in their many meetings and 
appointments.  Pray for good health and safety throughout their travels as they visit Chile 
and Paraguay.  


